OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 26 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 2602 without my signature.

This bill requires the Office of Emergency Services to enter into a grant award agreement
to fund a homeless youth emergency service project in Sacramento County that must
begin operating by October 1, 2019.

The bill directs the Office to establish the project but does not provide funding for its
operation. Services to the state’s homeless youth are important, but mandating this
project without a funding source would be unwise. This project should be carefully
evaluated during the annual budget process.

Sincerely,
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